

LEADER’S REPORT –MT. NANDA KOT (6861 M) EXPIDETION 2000



ORG. BY –MOUATAINEERS’ ASSOCIATION OF KRISHNANAGAR, W.B
1. Name of the Association: Mountaineers Association of Krishnagar.

2. Name of the expedition: Nanda kot (6816 M) Expedition, 2000

3. Name of the Himalayan peak climbed and its height: Nanda kot (6861 M) – Unsuccessful (reached up to 20000 ft.).

4. Date on which permit given by IMF: 25/09/2000 to 24/10/2000.

5. Nominal rule of expedition leader and members:

    a) Basant Singha Roy –Leader of the expedition team and reached up to 20000 ft.

     b) Subhasis Chkarborty – He was in the charge of quarter (Quarter Master) and stayed at Base Camp.

    C) Debasis Biswas  - He looked after the Mountaineering equipment of the team and reached up to 20000 ft .

   d) Sourav Sinchan Mondal – He was the in-charge of the transportation of the team and he reached  up to 20000 ft.

   e) Jyotinmoy Sarkar – He joined with the team on 12th October, 2000 at Transit Camp – I after completion of Advance Mountaineering Course form NIM, Uttarkashi. He reached up to 20000 ft.

   f) Subrata Bramha – He was photographer of the team and also in the charge of medicine .He reached up to 20000 ft.

   g) Bivash Sarkar – He stayed at Base camp.

   h) Dipen Samanta – He also joined with the team on 12th October ,2000 due to some problem .He reached up to Camp –I. He returned from Base Camp on 16th October, 2000.

6. Commencement of trek from rail head/road head: From road head – trek started on 7/10/2000 i.e. from Munsiary, Pithragarh District.   

7. Number of camps enroute up to base camp - : To establish Base camp, 4 Camps were required. Details are as under: 

- 1st day trek from Munsiary to Lilam on 7/10/2000 -11 K.M. -1700 mt.

- 2nd day trek from Lilam to Bugdiar on 8th -13 K.M. -2417 mt.

- 3rd day trek from Bugdiar to Martoly on 9th -19 K.M. -3130 mt.

- 4th day load ferry from Martoly to Transit Camp on 10th -12 K.M. - 4000 mt.

- 5th day Occupy Transit camp on 11th.

- 6th day load ferry from T.C. to Base camp on 12th – 10 K.M.  – 4140 mt. 

- 7th day established Base Camp on 13th October, 2000. 

8. Inter-action with local administration enroute and assistance received

    /problems faced:

We meet with the Sub-Divisional Magistrate of Munsiary, Dist. Pithragarh, U.P. and took necessary permission  for our expedition from him. At Bugdiar we registered our name  at  I.T.B.P.  Camp for entering the area and do the same on return also.

9. Establishment of Base camp: 

We engaged 4 low altitude porters from Munsiary  and 3 Mules  for  carrying  our loads up to Base 

Camp. But Mules carried our loads only  up to  Martoli.  So we himself along with 4 lap and 3 sherpas ferried all the loads up to base camp. It takes 2 extra days to established base camp i.e. starting from Munsiary on 7th October we occupied Base camp on13th October, 2000. 

10. Establishment of higher camps with routes marked on the maps/sketches:

      Enclosed.

11. Technical/Climbing difficulty on way to higher camps:

-From Base Camp to Camp-I route, there is a steep ridge  about 2000 ft. and in the last part i.e. just before the Camp-I area , a loose rock wall to be negotiated. From Camp-1 to Camp –II route there is no difficulty except some crevasse .But from camp-II to summit camp the route is very dangerous  due to avalanche and high gradient. We fixed all along Camp –II to summit camp but could not occupied the same because avalanches destroyed the route and we were forced to return  from the expedition .

12. Snow and rock condition: 

-Snow condition was very bad .It was too soft that we couldn’t hammered show stake. There was no hard snow between Camp-II and above.

13. Weather condition:  All along the weather was good except 9th and 20th October.

14. Summit report: We could not establish summit camp and could not climb the peak.

15. Camp site cleaning activities and disposal garbage: 

The area of Base Camp was cleared and all the garages was burnt and buried. Camp- I and Camp –II was also cleared.

16. Maximum height attained and it’s date:  20000ft – 19/10/2000.

17. Names of summitters : Not applicable.

18. Name of LO, if any: Not applicable.
19. Total expenditure incurred for the expedition (i.e. on food, porterage, equipment etc.) along with Chartered Accountant’s audited statement of accounts:

Chartered Accountant’s Audit Report enclosed.

                   Food                         :  Rs.13352.00

                   Porterage                :  Rs. 42112.00

                   Equipments            :  Rs.    1282.00

                   Transportation       : Rs.     8574.00

                   Photography           : Rs.     2275.00

                   Others                      : Rs.     5607.00

                                                      ---------------------

                   TOTAL                       : Rs. 73202.00           

20. Details of day by day events to be attached: Separate sheet attached.

21. Suggestion/complaints: The area is not under the restricted area. So the necessary permission for Inner-line/camera was not required. If IMF informs us the above in advance, we could avoid a lot of unnecessary correspondence.

22. Survey of India map or sketch marking accurately the route, camp sites and their heights : Separate sheet enclosed .

23. Photo Evidence: Enclosed.

Date: 18/12/2000

                                                                                                                (Leader’s of particular & Signature)

                                                                                                                      Name: Basanta Singha Roy

                                                                                                                      Address: Gharami Para Lane

                                                                                                                       P.O.       Ghurni

                                                                                                                                     Krisnanagar

                                                                                                                       Dist.      Nadia.W.B.

                                                                                                                       PIN -     741103

                                                                                                                       Phone No. 03472-55171

                  DETAILED OF DAY BY DAY EVENTS OF NANDA KOT (6861 M) EXPEDITION,  2000
This year we faced lot of problem to organise the expedition due to the devastating flood in our locality. All the member’s (expedition) house at Krishnagar was under the flood water since 22nd September, 2000. Total communication from krishnagar  was cut off from outside near about 10 days. So 2 members could not participate in this expedition . Other expedition members were ready to participate in the expedition. The Club decided that if I may go with the team then the expedition may be organised. Flood water was also in my house.

After all I took the decision to proceed .We started our journey on 3rd October, 2000 by Amritsar Mail. Already 3 Sherpas reported here from  Darjeeling on 2nd October, 2000. 

We reached Tanakpur via Lucknow by Nainital Express on 5th morning .Subhasis (who left Krishnagar on 20th September with a trekking team of our club) met with us there. By bus we reached Pithragarh afternoon from Tanakpur on the same day and stayed there at Samrat Hotel. Most of the marketing was completed there.  Next morning i.e. on 6th we hired Jeep and reached Munsiary on 11:00 and stayed in a hotel. Munsiary is a beautiful hill city. Group of Panchchuli peaks were visible from here. Necessary Permission from Sub – Divisional Magistrate and arrangement of Porter, Mule, and Guide was done on that day. Rest marketing and arrangement of Kerosene (on concessional rate) was also done.  

Trek started on 7th noon with all Porters, Mule, Sherpas and members from Munsiary . Today’s journey was towards North i.e. to Lilam. First 2 hours trek was downwards through the right side of Gouri Ganga. All was tried due to first day’s downwards trek. At 15.00 we reached Lilam (1700 mt. ).We took shelter at I.T.B.P.’s rest house. We make our dinner there.

Next morning we stared for Bugdiar. Route was ups and down and direction was the same .We enjoyed the route. After 2 hours trek we reached Rargadi and took rest for a while. There is a hotel. At 15.00  we reached Bugdiar (2417 mt.) and stayed at PWD.’s Bungalow. We registered our entry here at I.T.B.P.’s Camp.   

We know that today about 19 K.M. long march to be trekked. So we left Bugdiar early in the morning. After one and half hour trek we reached Nahar Debi Temple and performed puja there. After crossing Gouri Ganga by the wooden bridge we reached a small valley and again crossed Gouri Ganga by a wooden bridge we reached Rilkot at 13.00 p.m. Weather was  deteriorated and rain started at 14.00. We took some rest at Rilkot for lunch in a hotel. Sherpas  advised that weather may further deteriorated . So immediately we  started and reached Martoli (3130 mt.) at 17.00. We took shelter at Penchayat Bungalow. Before one hour to reached  Martoli the route divided. One goes to Milam towards north (downwards) and other goes to Martoli. Many trekkers wish to go to Milam and it is a famous trekking route. From here we saw the Trishuli Peaks towards north.   

This year we faced lot of problem to organise the expedition due to the devastating flood in our locality. All the member’s (expedition) house at Krishnagar was under the flood water since 22nd September, 2000. Total communication from krishnagar  was cut off from outside near about 10 days. So 2 members could not participate in this expedition . Other expedition members were ready to participate in the expedition. The Club decided that if I may go with the team then the expedition may be organised. Flood water was also in my house.
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Next day all of us occupied Camp –II. Route was on the snow field.  After crossing the filled we gradually started climbing. Rope was fixed due to hidden crevasse and high gradient. 2 full length ropes was fixed. Camp – II established on the foot of a rock wall and a snow slope. There was no other place for tent pitching. So after cutting snow and bitting it, 2 Tents were pitched. We faced problem for high winds here.

On 18th, it was decided that members took rest and Sangey and Purba opened the route for summit camp. They started early in the morning and reached near the Col. Nandakot Peak. We observed their climbing and rope fixing from Camp –II. To reach the Col, 3 humps would be negotiated. After negotiating 2 humps, Sherpas turned left and entered in to a Gully. As soon as they crossed the gully after fixing ropes, avalanches came and wash out the rope. We were lucky. Sherpas were safe. They do not of that they faced a snow- sliding. When they return they found that the rope washes out and very cautiously slowly they crossed that avalanche area and reached Camp – II safely. Sherpas told that it took more to reach Summit camp .Because new route would be opened and snow condition was not good. They also feared about the shortages of fixed rope. 

On 19th all of us moved for a reccee to Summit camp. After climbing 2 humps we saw that route to reach summit camp was destroyed due to snow sliding. There was no other route to proceed further. Sherpas were hesitating to move further .They asked me about my decision. There is no other alternative rote. On our right there is a straight fall which goes Nandakot Glacier and on our left there is a big ice fall. After discussion we took the ultimately decision i. e. return.

Same day after cleaning Camp –II area and winding up tents we reached Camp – I at 14.00 again cleaning the Camp- I area we reached the Base camp at 18.00.

On 20th we took rest and cleared the area.  Loads were also made for Porters.

On 21st we moved for Martoli. Porters also reached Base camp on the same evening.

On 22nd we took shelter at Rargari and on 23rd we reached Munsiary safely. 

On 24th October, 2000 Porter reached at Munsiary with our loads and we left Munsiary on the same day and reached safely in our home town. 





*******************************

